
Item 9 -Pensionable Pay

As members will be aware, the Employers’ Side and Trade Union Side have been discussing the current wording within HR Guide in relation to pensionable pay.

The current wording, followed by proposed new wording has been set out below.

The SAB are asked to consider and approve the wording.  
HR Guide – Pensionable Pay
Current Wording
The second change is that a payment in consideration of loss of future pensionable payments or benefits is, from 1st April 2015, not pensionable. So, for example, where employer changes an employee’s contract to remove contractual overtime and gives a lump sum payment in consideration for the loss of future pensionable payments (because the number of voluntary hours of overtime are expected to be less than the former number of contractual hours of overtime), that lump sum would be non-pensionable. Similarly, where an employer reduces the pay of an employee but offers a ‘marked time’ payment (e.g. to bring the employee’s pay up to the former rate of pay for a limited period of time) the employer should, by defining that ‘top-up’ sum in the ‘marked-time’ agreement as a sum to be paid each pay period for a period of X months in consideration of the loss of future pensionable payments, make the ‘top-up’ payment non-pensionable.
Suggested wording From TU Side:
The second change is that a payment in consideration of loss of future pensionable payments or benefits is, from 1st April 2015, not pensionable. 
Some of examples of what this means in practice includes:
· Where employer changes an employee’s contract to remove pensionable payments, including a reduction in contractual pay, and gives a lump sum payment in consideration for the future loss, that lump sum would be non-pensionable. If the lump sum is to be paid each pay period for a period of X months in consideration of the loss of these future pensionable payments, then this ‘top-up’ payment is non-pensionable.
· Where an employee continues to receive their whole preserved substantive salary and conditions during the period of protection, that salary would be pensionable.
When considering pay protection arrangements, employers should consider if they wish to make pay protection arrangements pensionable. The protection arrangements should reflect the regulations on pensionable pay as above and the intention should be recorded in any local agreement.   

